Hematology Lab Weekly Meeting

March 19th, 2015
· Marcia’s part-time 24 hour position should be online soon.  There were no internal applicants so the position is posted for outside candidates.
·  Employee Opinion Survey starts on Mon. March 23rd. As a result of the last survey, we had some requests from techs to have added responsibilities.  We have been able to promote some folks to Med Tech B since last time.
· Joan Kemp is going to be our Ambassador for the Employee Survey.
· Donna reviewed the logs and there are quite of few empty holes especially in the Centrifuge cleaning in fluids. Make sure all set-up procedures, maintenance, etc. are checked off in the logs. We are still in an inspection year. We can still be inspected by DPH and JACO.
·  A RL solution report was filed on March 18, 2015 regarding a situation that developed when a Leuko Reduction product was sent to the lab with an order for a CBC. This product was from a recent new leukemic who had a WBC of > 500,000. Unbeknownst to the lab, it was an apheresis product and was run on the Sapphire as a CBC per procedure.  This sample resulted with a high WBC count and a critical Hgb and Hct, which the tech called to the nurse of the patient per lab protocol. The nurse was very upset with the call because she had not sent any bloods at that time. Apparently, the Apheresis lab had obtained a sample( the Leuko reduction product) from the patient and sent it to the Heme lab without notifying the nurse. In addition, the attending physician in the Apheresis lab improperly ordered the test as a CBC, when in fact it should have been ordered as apheresis product, HCPA. Pat’s 1st line response to the RL solution report was that the Hematology Lab followed the proper procedures, protocols and policies.  We did nothing wrong.  As communication continued with the involved parties, the nurses admitted that there was a definite breakdown in communication regarding the Apheresis lab and the floor. These RL solution reports can make us more aware of areas we can make improvements when it comes to patient care. In the future for our part, when samples seem to give strange and bizarre results, we should investigate.  Look for additional information, look to see if the comment box is checked(  below the demographics). There may be additional patient, sample or order information. For future samples of this nature, a new test will be built to avoid these problems. 
· Bone Marrow Smears – Follow the correct procedure  of using 22 x 40 cover slips to smear spicules for bone marrow slides.  The coverslips will avoid crushing the cells.  According to Dr. Rinder, Surg Path has complained about quality of the smears they are receiving.
·  NOTE: We have new brand of controls for the Sapphire.  The current ones are from Streck and the new ones are from Abbott.  Please note the color change of the caps for the new ones vs. the old.   They are different so care should be taken when opening new ones.  
· If you are leaving diffs to be check out by a supervisor, make sure you have completed all parts of the diff. and have put your initials on the slip so we can give you feedback.  
· For Lab Week, ASCP will have a photo contest to recognize lab super heroes.  If you want to be part of the photo shoot, you can come up with your own super hero costume or buy the T-shirt for $10.  The deadline for T-shirts isMonday 3/23.  Natalie is collecting.
· Terry from the storeroom returned to work Thursday 3/19.  He will be working 6 ½ hours shifts for a little while.  He looks great!  Meeok is looking into doing a breakfast for him next week.  Feel free to participate.
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